WHITE OAK TOWNSHIP REGULAR BOARD MEETING
March 13, 2006
The White Oak Township regular board meeting was called to order by Supervisor Dorwin Marshall at 7:24 p.m. on March 13, 2006. Roll call as follows: Supervisor Dorwin Marshall, Clerk Leela Vernon, Treasurer Mary Joan McArthur, Trustee Diane Graf and Trustee Todd Baker, Deputy Clerk Patricia Grant, Zoning Administrator Kenneth Chamberlain and Randy Clear from Mid Michigan Rubbish. A list of others present is attached.
Invocation was given by Trustee Graf.
Moved by Trustee Baker, seconded by Trustee Graf to approve the minutes of the February 13, 2006 Regular Board Meeting as printed. Motion carried.
Moved by Trustee Graf, seconded by Trustee Baker to approve the treasurer's report as printed and placed on file. Motion carried.
Mr. Jeffrey Smetzer from NuEnergy Operating, Inc. came and spoke with the board about leasing them the mineral rights for the cemetery at Proctor and Swan Roads for 3 years for the sum of $100.00. A motion was made by Trustee Graf to accept the lease agreement, seconded by Trustee Baker. Motion carried.
Brian Woolcock went over the procedure for grant writing with us. He will be attending the Park Committee meeting to work with them on possible grants for the Township Park.
Randy Clear took the floor. We agreed to deduct $100.00 from the next month’s bill because the truck was not at the Township Hall until after 9 a.m. on February 18th. We discussed a new policy for rubbish removal which will be posted in the paper before the April rubbish date. Copy attached.
There was an addition to the Agenda-Ms. Karen Conroy from the Ingham County Treasurers office re: then- hardship policy and application procedure on foreclosures.
A motion was made by Trustee Baker, seconded by Trustee Graf to accept the Zoning Board's recommendation to accept the application for a special use permit submitted by Tim Chattaway to operate a contractor's yard on their property on Cooper Rd. Motion carried.
The board considered the application for Variance from Zoning Ordinance that was submitted by John Bassett. Mr. Bassett's agreement with the Township Board was that he would disable the septic system in the old house at 1240 Brogan Road once the new house was ready to occupy. This was also one of the terms of the zoning permit prior to the issuance of his occupancy permit. The White Oak Township Board feels that Mr. Bassett should adhere to the original agreement that he made with the Board.

Ken Chamberlain gave his monthly report. He also gave us a sample "Mechanical Permit and fee chart." A motion was made by Trustee Graf, Seconded by Trustee Baker to use this application and fee schedule. Motion Carried.
We signed the new Ordinance #18 regarding the Collection of fees for Fire and Ambulance Service.
Kenneth Chamberlain Zoning Administrator gave his report.
We examined the quote from Cleary Fence to "raise and lower line posts as needed to straighten top of fence line." We will look at this at a later time.
A motion was made by Trustee Baker, seconded by Treasurer McArthur to purchase Norton Antivirus for our computers. Motion carried.
Supervisor Marshall stated the need to have a maintenance check done to the lawn mower.
A motion was made by Trustee Baker, seconded by Clerk Vernon to purchase new trash barrels for the park. Motion carried.
Moved by Trustee Graf, seconded by Trustee Baker to pay the bills as presented. Motion carried.
April 10, 2006 will be the Public Budget Hearing beginning at 7:00 p.m. The monthly meeting will follow immediately.
Supervisor Marshall declared the meeting adjourned at 9:17 p.m. Respectfully Submitted,
Leela A. Vernon, Clerk
